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Welcome back!  I hope you all enjoyed the sunshine this summer.   I would like to extend a warm welcome to our newest members of our school. Our new arrivals in Ducklings have made a very settled start to their life at Carleton Green and I look forward to seeing how they continue to thrive.  

 As mentioned at the end of last term parents and family members are to be invited to join us with our celebration assemblies as well as attend our class assemblies which will take place over the year.  Class assemblies will be listed in our dates for the diary so keep a look out for your child’s class.  We will inform you of whether your child is to appear in our celebration assembly using our texting service on a Wednesday but please keep it a secret. We are moving all our assembly times to 15:00 to make this a little bit easier for you to manage around work commitments. We are also moving away from Golden Time on Fridays to provide our children with broader learning experiences.  We are going to work as a team to provide our whole school with the choices of learning such as: cooking, sewing, linking with our Comenius partners, learning new ICT skills, orienteering to name but a few.  These activities will take place on a Friday starting next week.  We hope that your children will enjoy learning these new skills and will try and be adventurous when selecting their new activity.  The staff at Carleton Green have worked incredibly hard over the summer holidays to be prepared for this academic year. We have opened up our old ICT suite to create a lovely open plan space in which our children can enjoy books, work together to use our iPads and Netbooks or hold year group assemblies.  Our adult toilets have also been replaced along with the staff room and my office having a makeover.  The changes have made our school feel brighter and invigorated, ready for a year of success and high achievement.  
Our team:  On entry to our school you will receive a warm welcome from Mrs Farnworth who is our office Manager and Miss Savage who is our assistant Office Manager.  Both are extremely proficient in dealing with any query you may have. Our site supervisor (Mr Luty) is also available at the start and the end of every day.

We have Mrs Catterall as our Head of Foundation Stage working with Mrs Claydon and Mrs Wills.  Mrs Lees has remained teaching in Parrots but her classroom has moved to be beside the other Year One children to then share the open spaces outside their rooms.   Mrs Jones and Mrs Cassidy make a great job share for our mixed aged class in Key Stage 1.  They tend to have set days but you may find that they will cover each other to prevent further disruption to the learning in Herons. We have the new arrival of our Head of Infants with Mr Boyd working in Robins (Year Two).  We have Miss Loy teaching our Year Three pupils in Owls with Miss Howarth just round the corner in Doves working with our Year Three and Four mixed class.  In our Hawks Class (Year Four) Miss Walsh and Mr Batty are forming a team.  Then we have Kestrels, Falcons and Eagles (mixed Year Five and Six classes) with Miss Deane, Mrs Harding and Mr Jones.  Mr Jones is our Head of Juniors.  Mr Vaughan is our non-teaching Deputy and our SENCo.  He may now be found in the ‘Little Room’ on our top floor. Our fabulous Learning support Assistants are now not based in specified classes for the year so that we can best meet the needs of the learners in our school.  
Clubs for this term are to begin week beginning 22nd September. Please fill out the form at the end of this newsletter and drop into school no later than Thursday 18th September.
Dates for your Diary
23rd September -  Eagles’ Class Assembly

7th October – Falcons’ Class Assembly
24th September – The Life Education Bus will be visiting our school during this week.  Our children will each have the opportunity to visit the bus and learn vital facts about healthy living as well as developing skills and attitudes required to make informed choices about health.  This facility provides our children with a special and unique experience that I value highly.  I hope that you too will consider this to be of value to your child’s learning and therefore ask that you send in £3.50 to cover the expenses by Friday 19th September.
1st October – Our friends from Comenius are visiting us from the Wednesday onwards. They are travelling from France, Spain, Belgium and Finland.  We hope you will stay on the playground to welcome their arrival on the Thursday morning.
24th October – Open afternoon for all parents from 14:00.  More details will be provided nearer the time.

Reminders:

We have a vacancy for a welfare position in our Little Chicks.  Please let us know if you interested.

Please remember to activate your parentpay account.

Please do not use the car park at school to drop off or collect your child from school.  This space is allocated for the staff of the school and for deliveries only to limit movement during key times when our children are outside.  We want visitors and children to be able to enter and vacate our school building safely without any risk of moving vehicles.

Also if you smoke please be mindful that school is a no smoking site and we would like it for no smoking to take place on or anywhere near our grounds.  Thank you for your cooperation with these matters.[image: image1.png]



	Please tick to indicate the club you’d like your child to attend, sign and return to school no later than Thursday 18th September.

	
	Morning Activities
	[image: image2.wmf]
	Afterschool Activities
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	Monday
	Wake ‘n’ Shake 08:30 all welcome
	
	Tag Rugby 15:30-

16:15

Y5 & Y6
	
	Signed:

	Tuesday
	 
	
	Film Club 15:30-16:15
	
	Parent of:

	Wednesday
	
	
	Netball 15:30-16:15 KS2
	
	

	Thursday
	
	
	Choir 15:30-16:15 KS1
	
	Class:

	
	
	
	Choir 15:30-16:15 KS2
	
	

	Friday
	Indoor Athletics 

08:10

Y2-Y6
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